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“Promoting Achievement and Success”
Minutes of Meeting of Full Governing Body held on 22nd January 2018 @ 5.30pm 


	Present:  
	Ms Marilyn Toft (Chair)
	Trust
	MT

	
	Mrs Emma Clifton
	Trust
	EC

	
	Mrs Patricia Dobson
	Trust
	PD

	
	Mrs Janet Shanks
	Teacher
	JS

	
	Mrs Claire Claydon
	Headteacher
	CC

	
	Mr Jamie Webber
	Staff
	JW

	
	Mrs Sally Wright 
	Trust
	SW

	
	Miss Trudy Stannard
	Trust
	TS

	

	In Attendance:
	Mrs Liz Talbot
	Clerk
	LT

	
	Ms Vicki Martin
	Business Manager
	VM

	
	Ms Hannah Cagney 
	Deputy Head
	HC


	No.
	Item
	Explanation
	Who
	When

	1.
	Apologies/Welcomes/Resignations:  
There were no apologies received for this meeting.       

All members introduced themselves to the new Deputy Head who was in attendance.

	
	

	
	Membership: There were no changes to report.
	
	

	
	Parent Governor Recruitment - CC advised that there is a ballot box in the school entrance and the closing date for voting is Wednesday 24th January.  CC noted that she had not seen a huge amount of votes received.  SW asked if we can remind parents about the closing date and CC agreed to send a Parent mail message out.  CC asked about the procedure for counting votes and SW advised that in her experience the actual candidates usually attend the count. LT agreed to check this out and added the successful candidates should then be introduced to the Chair and the induction procedure started.  LT to send ALT Induction Pack to MT and CC.


	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· ALT governor induction pack to be sent to MT & CC and procedure for counting votes to be checked.
	LT
	ASAP

	2.
	Pecuniary and other interests
	
	

	
	No new or relevant interests declared. 
	
	

	 3.


	Confirmation of previous minutes
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous FGB meeting held on 4th December 2017 were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting with no additional updates required.
	
	

	
	Matters Arising from 4th December 2017
	
	

	
	The following matters arising updates were noted:
Recruitment of Parent Governor - Covered in Item 1 above.
Safer Employment Policy - VM and LT have recently discussed the storage of all the policies and VM is in the process of organising and reviewing. 
Outstanding staff documentation to be obtained - Covered under Item 9 of these minutes.
Shelf move - CC advised that she has looked at the first aid record in this regard and discovered 11 incidents, which is not a significant number considering the shelves have been in place since the school was built.  Only one of the previous incidents was serious and the other 10 were bumps and bruises. The main issue is the corner of the shelves so they are thinking of putting a cone in that area to stop children cutting the corner and will be looking at a similar resolution for the shelf near Rhinos class.
QoT proforma - TS has spoken to her colleague and the VP is happy for her to share this document.  TS provided an example of how it is used by Teachers for 3 children who are doing well and one that needs some assistance and it helps to guide the conversation.  All the information is captured on one central record which is triangulated and quick to complete.  CC noted that it might work for drop-ins also and HC agreed. 
School Signs - VM advised that she has paused this purchase for now until they look at visions within the Aspire programme as this may result in a new logo.
H&S Incident Register - PD advised that CC had found the document and PD has signed it off and updated it with VM.
Homework Policy - Carried forward to 2nd FGB of Spring Term dependent on curriculum review outcome.  
Fire Drill - CC confirmed that this was undertaken before the Christmas break and resulted in some things that need to be addressed. This was followed by a staff meeting and briefing email being sent out.  MT asked what the issues were and CC explained that there is a need to remind children how to behave so she has asked teachers to do 2 walk through exercises without the bell before the next drill.  CC added that they have considered where children may be if not in class, has clarified where support staff should go and set up a system for sweeping zones to make sure everyone has got out safe.  Another drill is scheduled for after half term (one with warning and one without).  There was some discussion about pros and cons of the sweeping staff wearing high vis jackets. TS asked if they have done a lock down drill and CC advised not yet but agreed it was well worth doing for children and staff.  MT asked CC to report back to governors on this.  
Pupil Premium Plan - Identifying what the impact of the PP Plan will be and how many PP children are in each year group is still a work in progress (CC.)  Following receipt of the census this week they have already realised that early years pupils did not get identified last year.  VM confirmed that there are issues with pupil asset accuracy and HC is working on this for approximately 7 children per year group.  JS asked if the missing data is for children who have joined the school and HC advised that it is not only for these children. 
Kellogg Breakfast Club - VM confirmed she is looking into this.
Foundation Stage Play Area - VM advised that she and Sarah have talked about this grant application and will be getting together to work on this.  MT asked if there is a deadline for making this application and VM confirmed that she will be looking into this first and added that they have done some other things to the area including adding crates and tyres to it.
Absence Insurance - CC advised that she is still investigating this and looking at what the school’s actual costs are. The ALT policy which is available only covers absences of more than 5 days and costs £7K but most absence at the school is a maximum of 3 days.  TS advised that in her experience where the return to work meetings procedure is tightened up this has reduced absence so they may not need this insurance.  VM confirmed that procedures have been tightened up and staff have to call her between 6 & 7am.  SW noted that if absence is lower now that is a good sign, as there is a lot of illness going around.  
Ofsted Data Dashboard - CC agreed to send this out asap.
Amendment to Development date of 11th April - CC confirmed that this has changed to Friday 20th April.  MT asked if this is the day that governor attendance would be expected and CC advised that it is the meeting on Thursday 15th March which SW has agreed to attend on behalf of the governors.
Amendment to Governor key actions in Accountability Audit document - CC confirmed that these have been amended and the amended document was sent to ALT when asked for recently.
H & S Audit document review - VM advised that she has not met with EC about this yet but they have a potential date of 5th February 2018.
H & S Policies for review - VM advised there are 30 policies that have been reviewed and she is working through them at the moment.  Members agreed to these being circulated outside of a meeting with a sign off form for them all to record that they have read, understood and approved/acknowledged any changes.
All other Matters Arising have been completed prior to this meeting. 
	
	

	
	Actions Agreed

· QoT proforma to be sent to CC, VM and HC.
· Review Homework Policy in Spring Term.
· Report back to Governors on walk through exercises and lock down drill.
· Continue exploring the possibility of applying for Kellogg Breakfast Club.
· Submitting grant application for Foundation Stage Play area.

· Ofsted Data Dashboard to be sent to Governors as a PDF.
· H&S Governor to meet with VM and review Audit document for report back at next FGB. 
· H & S policies to be circulated to all governors outside of meeting for approval/acknowledgement.

	TS

CC

CC
VM
VM

CC
EC
VM
	ASAP
26/03/18

26/03/18
26/03/18
26/03/18
ASAP
26/03/18
26/03/18

	4.
	Chair’s Actions
	
	

	
	MT advised that there were no recent actions that needed to be highlighted at this meeting.

	
	

	5.
	Headteacher’s Report
	
	

	
	CC provided reports to members prior to the meeting and summarised as follows: 
Standards Issues 
Year 6 data - Current year 6 completed SATs test in December using 2016 papers.
· Combined data shows 37% at expected and 5% at above.  Last year this was a total of 39% and previous year was 36%.  The target is 53%.
TS asked if they followed the same format as in the previous year and CC confirmed this and added that she feels 2016 was a very accurate paper to use and she has completed Question level analysis (QLA) to see exactly what each child needs to work on.
· Put in place 4 sets and interventions in the afternoons.  
MT noted that if they can convert the 11% on the watch list that would meet the target.  (Key marginal categories were explained as follows:  V1 missing on one subject, V2 are missing on 2 subjects and V3 are vulnerable in all 3).
TS referred to QLA and asked if there is anything general across the board that pupils were weak on and CC advised not but it showed some discrepancies e.g. some had done a lot of work on fractions where some had not.  TS noted her concern that still nearly half the cohort are not on track to meet the target and asked when the next data capture is.  CC advised it will be before Easter.  
TS asked how much involvement there has been with parents of key marginal pupils and if there is anything that they can be doing at home.  CC informed members that they are in the process of changing parent evenings so that the parents will meet with English and Maths leads and some revision books have gone home.  
TS asked if they share the analysis with the parent to help explain what is needed and HC advised that this is what is planned for parent evenings.  
CC noted that 8 children are going to Stoke school for additional maths tuition for 4 after school sessions and there was some discussion about this transition work previously being shared between Stoke and Chantry which concluded with CC agreeing to send TS a copy of the letter advising this was just Stoke this year.
Aspire Update

· Aspire achievement team meetings (ATMs) happen every 3 weeks – look at QLAs and focus on progress.  
· Previously very much focused on attainment but really focusing on progressing all children and working with them in small groups.  HC noted that this is a good opportunity to solution find together.
SW asked for clarification of how many children within the year group the teachers are working with and CC advised that there are 3 sets in Year 6 and each teacher is working with 6 children from their set.  
· Training for all staff on ATMs takes place on 23rd January 2018 in a twilight meeting which will not incur any cover costs. 

· Year 6 is the priority and then Year 2 and then progress across school.  Fast maths in year 3/4 put in.  
JS noted that there is a connection with the student/family support team who will rotate their attendance and help to join it up.  

MT acknowledged that this is really encouraging.
Academy Improvement Group  
CC advised that in the Autumn there was a round table meeting with ALT colleagues where it was discussed how this would be approached.

· Comprehensive report with a positive message.  MT noted that it links closely with the Aspire Implementation Plan.
· Talked about how we would use the coach that is employed by ALT.

· There are no staff members on a support plan or needing to be on a support plan and PMR lesson observations have just started.

· Improving conditions for learning and trying to get help with Forest schools funding. 
· Looking at other grants too and will be asking Suffolk Wildlife Trust to come in to look at the nature area (cost £40) to try to make this like a wildlife haven to use as part of the curriculum.  
· Developing a professional learning community.  Working with NCETM providing 6 places to support schools with mastery curriculum but 10 schools wanting to work with them.     
· Ipswich opp area has funding for middle (NPQML) and headship training (NPQH).  1 teacher has now applied for and been accepted for NPQML and another has applied for NPQH. 
· Vision and Values exercise is being undertaken with all staff but has only gone out to teachers so far and needs to go to remaining groups including governors.
There was some discussion around a negative article in the newspaper about the school being the only school in Ipswich never to have had a good Ofsted rating.  Ofsted has published a lot of data which had led to this article but provided no context.  However, there were a lot of positive comments from parents on Facebook and in the same week the school had their Christmas performances which had attracted a lot of parents and the DT workshop had support from over 100 parents. 

TS asked if there is a way to capture opinions when the parents come into school.
CC informed governors that they are holding ABC afternoons of books and cakes (afternoon tea) with children from each class where they will share their book with the headteacher and following this a letter will go out to the parent explaining their child’s participation and an Ofsted parent survey will be included.  Governors acknowledged that this was a very good idea.  HC added that they will be asking some parents who attend the parent evening to complete the on-line survey whilst they are at the school.  
· ALT Hub lead will be coming in fortnightly.  
· An on-line calendar for staff capturing key dates and a simplified version for use as a monitoring schedule has been made available to all staff.  The hub lead will be referring to this and be able to attend for observations.  This went live in January.  
MT asked what the dates in red refer to and CC advised that they are data drops for pupil asset and added that this is all part of the development work with Aspire.  
MT queried whether or not staff have appreciated all of this and JS confirmed that she believes they have.  
Post Ofsted Action plan 
MT noted that this document suggests in the self evaluation that the school are now “good”.  CC explained that this was the Executive Head’s evaluation in autumn 2017.  MT asked if CC agreed with this and she advised that some areas are currently a 3 and there is not a lot of work needed to move these to a 2.
· Updated in January 2018 in the first week back.  Very few things that need work and those that do, appear in the Aspire action plan or other Action plans.  It is intended that this document and the Aspire Plan will continue to be updated and provided to any visitors. 

· Achieved more with Aspire in the first term than in first year at previous school.  

· MT asked what CC attributes this to and CC explained that having a previous understanding of the programme has allowed them to focus immediately on the things that need doing rather than following the programme in a rigid order.

Governors acknowledged that this is a very positive document and MT asked if it has been shared with staff.  CC confirmed that it was given to ELT this week and will go onto the on-line staff room shortly.  CC added that all staff have previously had the Ofsted action plan and she will share the updated version with them too.  MT noted that governors want staff to understand and own this programme and in particular be aware of their role within it .

	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· Provide TS with a copy of the letter advising that the transition work is only being undertaken at Stoke this year.

	CC


	ASAP

	6.
	Budget [Standing Item]
	
	

	
	VM advised that at the last meeting she shared the November report and she had no real updates to provide at this time.  MT asked if there were any issues at all to share.  
VM advised that early years pupil premium will definitely increase next term. 
MT referred to the staff cover costs being high and asked how the school were managing this.  VM reassured members that they are not exceeding expectations for this cost and the school is trying to avoid some of these costs by providing alternative cover arrangements. 
	
	

	7.
	Trust Business [Standing Item]
	
	

	
	LT advised members of the following items which were highlighted on the Clerk’s memo from ALT:

· An update to Keeping Children Safe in Education is expected in April 2018 and once this is approved by the Board of Trustees it will be forwarded to schools for implementation.

· The Trust’s Compliance Officer is Caroline Driver and she will be leading on helping schools to implement the GDPR regulations.  She has offered to attend a meeting to explain governor responsibilities in this area.  VM confirmed that a number of staff will be attending a training session on this in February and members suggested that Caroline be invited to the next FGB meeting.

· Members were reminded that a governor should be responsible for checking the school website to ensure it meets all mandatory requirements.  JW volunteered to take on this responsibility.

· LT checked if all governors had received the ALT governor newsletter which was sent out before Christmas and all members confirmed that they had.


	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· ALT’s Compliance Officer to be invited to the FGB scheduled for 26/03/18.
	LT
	ASAP

	8.
	School Visits & Link Governor Reports [Standing Item]
	
	

	
	PD had circulated copies of her school visit reports to all governors and discussed as follows:
Behaviour Visit - PD noted that again she found the children were engaged even though this was close to Christmas when children are usually very excited and it was good to see no orange or red indicators, only green.  MT asked CC if she believes that behaviour is green and she confirmed this adding that behaviour for learning is very strong and she is now looking at transition behaviour.  MT suggested she contact staff at Sidegate Primary as one of them is looking at this area for the ‘Leading Active Learning’ advanced project.
SCR Visit - PD noted that she will be visiting the school again regarding this matter on Wednesday.  MT added that she is confident that the school are on top of this issue now as the updated action plan shows. VM confirmed that all of the files have been checked and all gaps identified.  It was agreed that VM is doing a sterling job on this issue.

	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· Attendance to be added as an agenda item for the next FGB Meeting.

· Link with Sidegate on transition

	LT

CC
	26/03/18

Spring 2018

	9.
	Safeguarding [Standing Item]
	
	

	
	Outstanding staff documentation & Action Plan - This has been covered at Item 8 above.  
PD highlighted that she believes the school are due a safeguarding audit this term.  CC advised that the school had an audit with an external consultant after the Ofsted visit (April 2017) and she doesn’t think another audit is needed now but she will look into this. MT added that the Trust is currently updating a school self-evaluation document on safeguarding.  The expectation will be that all schools will undertake an annual internal self-evaluation. A compliance officer has also been appointed by the Trust who will be visiting schools to check compliance with safeguarding requirements.
	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· Investigate the school’s position regarding a safeguarding audit.

	CC

MT
	26/03/18

	10.
	Health and Safety [Standing Item]
	
	

	
	H&S Audit Report & External Audit - EC and VM will be meeting to discuss this on 5th February 2018 (as detailed under Item 3).
VM noted that she and an additional staff member are now Educational Visits Co-ordinators (EVC’s) trained in Handsam and are now also looking at some on-line training.  They recognise that Handsam needs to be used.
VM also noted that they now have Safeguarding training available on-line and CC has introduced termly updates so that key messages are getting through to all.  The Concern Form has also changed to make sure it is clear who all the DSLs are.  SW asked how many DSLs the school have and VM advised 4 with another 3 in training.
JS updated members regarding the PCSO visits and added that it is a very good link that the school has.  His presence outside the gate in the mornings is also very useful.  MT asked if parents chat to him and JS confirmed that they do and the children too.  JS added that he is also coming in to do stranger danger talks with a colleague soon.
	
	

	11.
	Policies and Papers for Acknowledgement/Approval
	
	

	
	There were no policies to discuss at this meeting but it was agreed that Members would review on-line the policies that VM is currently updating when they have been circulated (as detailed under Item 3).   

	
	

	12.
	Governor Critical Friends
	
	

	
	It was agreed that cards would be sent to:

· Jack Bolton for his positive and proactive work on staff well-being and with individual pupils.  

· Year 1 team for taking on a lot of suggestions and their enthusiasm for improving the outdoor learning environment.  

· Gemma Smith for her work as acting phase leader which she has now completed.
TS thanked members for their card received after the previous meeting.

	
	

	13.
	Any Other Business
	
	

	
	ID badges - VM agreed to look into the whereabouts of the governors’ ID badges.
FGB meeting in July 2018 - Members agreed to move this meeting to Tuesday 17th July 2018 @ 5pm.
Outcome of Permanent Exclusion meeting - LT advised that the Committee upheld the Headteacher’s decision to permanently exclude and the parent will be advised within 24 hours.
Updated staffing structure chart - CC will provide this asap.

	
	

	
	Actions Agreed
· Whereabouts of governors’ ID badges to be investigated.
· Updated staff structure chart to be provided to members.

	VM
CC
	ASAP
ASAP

	14.
	Date and Time of next meeting
	
	

	
	The next Full Governing Body Meeting has been arranged for Monday 26th March 2018 @ 5.00pm.  
	
	


The meeting closed at   7.40  pm
Minutes Agreed:

Name:



Signature:



Date:
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